

PANEL 58, CHAIRPRSON'S REPORT, AWSC, FEBRUARY 2-3, 2019

Hello AWSC Members of Panel 58!! The first AWSC Meeting of 2019 will be taking place before we know it and I am very much looking forward to that and seeing you all for the wonderful fellowship our service work affords us.

We have a great meeting planned with lots of additional information and educational opportunities about our area that will help you perform you service duties whether you are a Panel Officer, Coordinator, DR, DISL, Event Chair or GEM. The content of the meeting is always geared to fulfilling our obligation, as trusted servants of yours, to give you as much information and data to enhance the work that you are doing in carrying out Tradition 5 in Area 9.

We have a new Public Outreach Coordinator who will fill us in on the direction she will lead her committee in public outreach. Our Event Chairs will give us progress reports on the Service Seminar for 2019, our Convention Chair will do the same and this meeting our Alateen Chairperson, an Alateen Member, will give us his report on the Alateen Conference scheduled for the summer of 2019. So, as usual we have lots going on in Area 9. Our Task Force Chairs will give us recommendations or progress reports on the items they have been working on.

We have a lively discussion planned for the Saturday afternoon of AWSC about Social Media and what direction we may want to look at going forward. The recent survey will be used for a basis of discussion and very helpful as we go toward our KBDM process surrounding Social Media in Area 9.

Our Delegate will do an interactive discussion on Saturday evening to bring all up to speed with respect to our Area Charter, NFA AFG, Inc, The Board of Directors of NFA AFG, Inc. and how that all relates to the Spiritual and/or Traditional side of Area 9. I am of the mind, that this will be extremely helpful for you in understanding how both sides of the Area operates.

I'll review some administrative things with you and what opportunities for growth will be available for all of us in either upcoming events to chair or for future task or thought forces.

As always, I am honored to be your Trusted Servant and cannot wait to see you all there for a very productive meeting and the fellowship that is always there for us!!

Your Trusted Servant,

Diane C., Chairperson, Panel 58

"It takes one person to start something, bu man more to carry it out." Many Voices, One Journey, Pg. 262